
CAPS - Term 2 update 

 

Hi everyone, 

Well COVID 19 has certainly interrupted many aspects of our lives…  

One close to us all is our children’s schooling and of course Cricket. This includes 

CAPS meetings and fund raising. 

At present: 

 ALL Camps have been cancelled for the year – extremely disappointing for 

all the kids – but we are guided by the Government & Health Department 

restrictions 

 No onsite face to face meetings are possible – hence no CAPS meeting this 

term. 

 No group fundraising – ALL Bunnings Sausage Sizzles are currently 

cancelled.  

 Our thoughts on a school oval ‘Swap meet’ / cakes stall / car wash 

fundraising event currently cannot be considered – nor can quiz nights. 

This leaves us in a difficult spot. We would ideally like to have some sort of fund 

raising go ahead but this would have to be non-contact.  

I am happy for suggestions and volunteers… 

Some previous suggestions were: cookie sales, raffles i.e.; 100club, pre-arranged 

holiday raffle… 

Thoughts…?? 

 

** I would also like to do more communication via FB. If you can search CAPS 

2020 BRISBANE (we will rename...) and request to join that would be fantastic 

– the more the better – easier communication. 


